
Districts 5-11. The resolution that passed in 
April, though, mirrored the Interlocal Agreement 
between the AAC North and the VCCDD, and 
stated the SLCDD intended to enact, adopt or 
put into place the rules, policies, procedures 
and other actions recommended by PWAC. It 
also calls for a joint meeting between the two 
bodies in the event there is a question or dis-
agreement about moving forward with a PWAC 
recommendation. 

Even though PWAC members are not directly 
elected to PWAC for this purpose, they are 
appointed by their individual district boards to 
which they are elected. The POA believes it is 
acceptable and will continue to closely watch 
to be sure residents' amenity issues and con-
cerns are being addressed. 

(Continued on page 2) 
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The Enrichment Academy. As 2016 ended 
with the disappointing news that the Lifelong 
Learning College (LLC) was closing, The Vil-
lages Recreation and Parks Division announced 
plans in January to replace it with The Enrich-
ment Academy (TEA), and gained approval by 
the Village Center Community Development 
District (VCCDD) to move forward with the 
establishment of an enterprise fund. The POA 
supported and applauded the quick response 
by the Recreation Department to get a new 
program launched within a matter of months. 

TEA kicked off its new curriculum of 140 
courses at the "Learn and Grow" Expo held in 
early August, and classes began the first week of 
October. District Recreation and Parks Director 
John Rohan said that room usage in recreation 
facilities would not be adversely affected since 
they held open those room slots previously used 
by the LLC. 

Special accommodations are available for 
Assisted Listening Systems, Qualified Inter-
preters, Auxiliary Aids & Services, Screen Read-
ers, Talk to Text Services, Written Materials, 
and Electronic Format Materials, and may be 
requested in advance. 

Visit DistrictGov.org, click on "Recreation" 
on the dropdown "Departments" menu at the 
top and select "The Enrichment Academy" for 
more TEA information. 

Project Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) 
Assumes Oversight Advisory Responsibilities 
for Amenities South of CR466. When the sale 
of Amenity Facilities, Programs and Fees by 
the Developer to the Sumter Landing Commu-
nity Development District (SLCDD) occurred, 
the POA vehemently advocated for an Amenity 
Authority Committee (AAC) as was established 
north of CR466 in 2008. A survey to 9,500 
residents south of CR466 indicated that this is 
what residents wanted. 

Instead, PWAC was chosen as an Advisory 
committee to the SLCDD, a role it already 
performs for shared maintenance budgets and 
issues in Residential Community Development 

 

Tuesday, December 19, 2017 
 

POA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Third TUESDAY of the Month - 7PM 
LAUREL MANOR RECREATION CENTER 

Officials/Residents 
Discuss  

Historic Side 
Hurricane Woes 

At a meeting at Paradise Recreation Center, 
hosted by the Neighbors to Neighbors group on 
the Historic Side of The Villages, all agreed on 
one point – communication could have been better 
before and after Hurricane Irma came roaring 
through. 

While several residents expressed frustrations 
about not knowing where to turn and feeling aban-
doned, other residents said that residents have a 
responsibility to seek out the information that 
official are making available to them. Other volun-
teer groups thought they were the only ones who 
went to help residents after the storm, seemingly 
unaware of what others were doing. 

(Continued on page 5) 



POA  
Mission Statement 
 

The Property Owners' Association of The 
Villages is an independent organization devoted 
to our home ownership experience.  

The Vision/Objective of the POA is to make 
The Villages an even better place in which to 
live, where Residents' Rights are respected, and 
local governments are responsive to the needs 
and interests of residents. 

The POA serves Villagers through programs 
of education, research, analysis, representation, 
advocacy, and legislative action. 

The POA also functions as a "watchdog" or-
ganization overseeing the actions of our Devel-
oper and our local governments. 

Specific POA attention is focused on housing, 
community, neighborhood, and local government 
issues. Special emphasis is focused on the 
Amenity Authority Committee (AAC), our Com-
munity Development Districts (CDDs), the Flori-
da Chapter 190 law that regulates CDD opera-
tions, and our Developer. 

The POA has no ties or obligations to the De-
veloper of The Villages which might compro-
mise the POA position or its advocacy of Resi-
dents' Rights. 

The POA, founded in 1975, is the original 
homeowners' organization in The Villages. Mem-
bership is open to all Villages residents.             □ 

 

The Villages  
Residents' 

Bill of Rights 
 

 RESIDENTS have RIGHTS to: 
1. Be treated in a respectful, fair, and respon-

sive manner by the Developer and our local 
government officials. 

2. Have decision making authority for im-
portant issues in our community. 

3. Elect our top government officials and ap-
prove appointments of the top administrative 
officials in our community. 

4. Approve major purchases of common prop-
erty and the related debt obligations assumed 
by residents. 

5. Have local governments that are free of any 
conflict of interest issues. 

6. Be charged honest monthly amenity fees that 
are used only for the stated purposes. 

7. Receive full disclosure when purchasing a 
home here in The Villages. 

8. Receive an objective market appraisal for 
major purchases of common property. 

9. Receive objective, unbiased, unslanted news 
reporting from local news sources. 

10. Be informed beforehand by the Developer on 
any major change in our community.           □ 

  

December, 2017 Page 2 The POA - Champions of Residents' Rights Since 1975 

Year in Review 

 

The POA Bulletin is published monthly by the 
Property Owners' Association of The Villages, 
Inc. Articles represent the opinion of the POA or 
the writer, and Letters to the POA postings 
represent the opinions of the writers. Care is 
taken to ensure that facts reported herein are 
true and accurate to the best knowledge of the 
POA and are taken from reliable sources.  

The POA assumes no liability for any 
information published, opinions expressed, or 
delivery to any person or location. The POA 
does not endorse or recommend the products or 
services of any advertiser or discount partner. 
All publication rights are reserved. Publication 
or reprinting of any material contained herein is 
by written permission only.    

The POA reserves the right to remove and/or 
discontinue any advertisement or advertiser from 
its Bulletin at any time at its sole discretion.       □ 

Growth in The Villages Continues South 
of CR44.  Announcements by the Developer of 
a new explosive growth plan that has the poten-
tial to expand The Villages by up to 26,000 
homes took residents by surprise and raised 
red flags. Many believe The Villages is al-
ready "too big," and more growth will have a 
continuing negative impact on amenity usage, 
traffic, and crowded restaurants, stores and 
services. The Villages of Fenney and South-
ern Oaks are located south of CR44, on both 
sides of the Florida Turnpike, and currently 
have no golf cart access to The Villages north 
of CR44. Plans call for connection via golf 
cart paths and tunnels, and residents of those 
new areas will have access to amenity facili-
ties throughout The Villages. The same applies 
to Villagers who live north of CR44, but wish 
to use the amenities south of CR44. 

In June, the Developer unveiled the ameni-
ties plan for Fenney, which includes the same 
level of facilities, services and golf courses as 
exist in all other areas, based on the criteria the 
late Gary Morse established in 2007. The plan 
also includes new kinds of amenities, such as a 
"resort-style" swimming pool, a splash pad and a 
playground for children. 

The POA continues to monitor these growth 
plans and will keep residents updated as new 
areas are built to ensure that amenities and 
services in established areas are not adversely 
affected. 

Cracked Lanai Ceilings. Since March, the 
POA has been contacted by more than 1,000 
residents who have experienced cracks in the 

(Continued from page 1) 

drywall of their lanai and garage ceilings. The 
POA put together a team to inspect these situa-
tions, hired an independent engineer, and has 
been working to find a solution to repair these 
ceilings in a manner that will last. Part of the 
issue has been that homeowners have had the 
ceilings repaired during their warranty period, 
but the problem has come back. Other resi-
dents reported they were advised by the War-
ranty Department to wait until near the end of 
their warranty period to have them repaired, 
and when the repair also failed, they were no 
longer in warranty. 

Drought/Water Usage Surcharge. The South-
west Florida Water Management District (SWF-
WMD) issued a Phase III Water Conservation 
order, effective June 4 and renewed until Octo-
ber 31, causing the District Water Utility to 
implement a 10% surcharge on all water usage.    

Water District hydrologists reported an 11-
inch deficit in water levels, the lowest in more 
than 100 years. However, residents were angered 
as the order was extended through the end of 
October, considering the rainy season that 
began in May added significant rainfall to the 
aquifers – and then came Irma… 

Hurricane Irma. Undoubtedly the news story 
of the year, throughout the entire State of 
Florida, Hurricane Irma hit overnight in The 
Villages on September 11. The District began 
preparing recreation facilities and draining ponds 
to make room for the significant anticipated 
winds and rainfall. All areas performed ac-
cording to their design specifications, said the 
District's water resource engineer. Even so, 
road and tunnel flooding was especially bad 
on the Historic Side where power was also out 
for a week. The Community Emergency Response 
Team (CERT), was called in to conduct a road 
by road assessment on 5 streets in that area.  

A meeting of Emergency Management and 
local government officials was held on Novem-

(Continued on page 4) 



 
To those of you who have been loyal members this past year, and for many years, we say "THANK YOU." By now, you should have received 

your pre-filled form to renew your membership for 2018 and beyond. To renew, check over the form and make any necessary corrections. If you 
want to pay by check, check the box for the year(s) you want to renew and/or any donation. Include the total where indicated. Make the check 
payable to the "POA" and send the check, along with the form. For your convenience, our address is included on the form.  

If you have a multi-year membership that includes 2018, you will not receive a renewal notice. 
 

For only $10 a year you're getting one of the most valuable information and advocacy resources available to you!          

POA Annual Officers 
& Directors Elections 

Signup/Renewal of Membership for 2018 and Beyond 
The POA Website - poa4us.org    December, 2017 Page 3 

□ One year - 2018 - $10 per/household 

□ Two years - 2018/2019 - $20 per/household 
□ Three years - 2018/2019/2020 - $30 per/household 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF THE POA  

 

***NEW! PAY ONLINE FEATURE ON POA4US.ORG!*** 

 We are pleased to announce that the POA can now accept payments online!  
Go to poa4us.org, click 'Membership' in the left column menu and select 'Membership Form / 

Pay Online Form.' Then, click the 'Pay Online' box under the heading and fill in the form. New for 
version of the online form, if you received a 2018 renewal notice, please find and enter the 
Member Id number (it's the number under the barcode on the RENEWAL form we mailed out).   

"NEW" members do not have to wait until January to sign up for 2018. You can use the 
form below and mail your check or follow the instructions above to pay online.                          □ 

POA 2018 AND BEYOND MEMBERSHIP & CONTRIBUTION FORM 
Please complete each section and return to: The POA, P.O. Box 386, Oxford, FL 34484             

 

PLEASE PRINT ON THIS FORM!   OR 
Use the ONLINE FORM found online at poa4us.org to PAY ONLINE or by check! 

 

□ New    □ Renew    How Many Occupants: ___  Member ID (if known)_________ 
 

 

NAME(S)(1)_______________________________________________________________________________ 
(SAME LAST NAME) 

 

NAME(S)(2)_______________________________________________________________________________ 
(DIFFERENT LAST NAME) 

 

 

ADDRESS ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

VILLAGE_____________________________________________VILLAGES ID#________________ 
 

  

 CITY/STATE/ZIP CODE__________________________________________________ 
 
 

PHONE __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

EMAIL __________________________________________________________________________________ 
(We respect your privacy. Your email address is for POA Official use ONLY) 

 
 MEMBERSHIP  
 DUES (Please Select One):               

  
 

ADDITIONAL CONTRIBUTION IF DESIRED:                              $___________  
 

TOTAL AMOUNT FOR DUES AND ANY CONTRIBUTIONS:    $___________ 
 

□ Enclosed is a Stamped, Self-Addressed      □ Please hold my POA Membership 
Envelope, along with this form and my check.   Card for me to pick up at one of the  
Please mail my Membership Card to me.          monthly POA Meetings.  

 

POA Board and Officer elections were held 
at the November membership meeting. Following 
are the results. Installation of officers and board 
members will be held at the December Mem-
bership meeting on December 19 at 7PM at 
Laurel Manor Recreation Center. 

 

OFFICERS 
President - Cliff Wiener - Piedmont 
Vice President - Jerry Ferlisi - Poinciana 
Treasurer - Donna Kempa - Glenbrook 
Secretary - Carolyn Reichel - Sunset Pointe 
 

DIRECTORS 
Susan Ball - Buttonwood 
Ken Copp - Duval 
Bob Rovegno - Lake Deaton 
Bill Schikora - Santo Domingo 
Sal Torname - St. James 
Bill Yelverton - Mallory 

□ 

□ 

Coming in 2018! 
To accommodate our residents south of 

CR466A, the POA will hold quarterly member-
ship meetings at Eisenhower Recreation Center 
on the 4th Tuesday of January, April, July and 
October! Meetings will start at 7PM. Dates for 
2018 are: January 22, April 23, July 23, October 
22. This is in addition to our regular monthly 
meetings at Laurel Manor on the 3rd Tuesday, 
and will feature different speakers.                □ 

Medicare Annual 
Election Period 

(AEP)  
 

Deadline December 7th
 

 

See Page 7 For Information 
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in their golf carts, as most of these deaths and 
traumatic injury are caused by the victim being 
ejected from the cart. Additionally, the POA 
reminds residents that golf carts are not toys, 
and drinking and driving when using a golf cart 
is just as dangerous as when driving a car. 
Residents should be mindful of letting chil-
dren drive the carts, and everyone should be 
aware of the rules of the multi-modal paths. 

New Amenity Facilities Coming to District 4.  
The purchase of the First Baptist Church 

Fellowship Hall and 18 acres of property means 
that new amenity facilities and programs will 
be coming to District 4 in 2018. See page 9 for 
details!  

The POA works hard to stay on top of issues 
that may affect our continued quality of life, 
and we strive to bring you relevant, reliable 
information to help you understand what's 
going on in The Villages. 

We wish you and your families a Safe and 
Happy Holiday Season!                               □ 

done after determining that it would not be 
logistically possible for both crews to be criss-
crossing each other. Some residents and unscru-
pulous debris haulers even took debris to postal 
stations and recreation facilities.  

Misunderstanding about the Developer also 
came into play, with some believing he was 
making a windfall by having FEMA approved 
debris haulers doing the pick up. But, in fact, 
the costs for clean-up – expected to be in the 
millions – will only cost the District (residents!) 
5% of the total. And, the Developer has no fin-
ancial interest or gain in the process. 

Ms. Tutt invited residents to provide input 
and offer suggestions to improve communica-
tions and address other concerns so that if there 
is another incident of this magnitude, it can be 
improved. 

New Firefighters Contract. The Village Center 
Community Development District (VCCDD) and 
the Professional Firefighters of The Villages, 
IAFF 4470, agreed to a new 3-year contract 
after several months of contentious negotiations. 
Among the terms were increases in starting 
pay, an annual 3% pay increase, and longevity 
incentives.  

Golf Cart Fatalities. Two more Villages resi-
dents died because of tragic golf cart accidents, 
bringing the total golf cart accident fatalities 
to 23 since 2008. 

The POA urges residents to use seat belts 
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ber 20, sponsored by the Neighbor to Neighbor 
group to discuss issues and concerns. (See page 
1.) 

Debris pick up also turned out to be a 
lengthier process than District officials had 
anticipated, based on contractors having said 
they could get it done in three weeks. However, 
subcontractors "followed the money" and after 
the first day went to areas that were offering 
more. The Florida Attorney General is looking 
into practices of Miami/Dade County who 
reportedly offered as much as $20 more per 
cubic yard to subcontractors, creating debris 
pick up headaches all over the State. 

The Villages District Manager, Janet Tutt, 
authorized the suspension of weekly yard waste 
pick up until the storm debris contractors were 

(Continued from page 2) 

 

Hanukkah Celebrated  
from  

December 12  
to December 20 
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Historic Side 
Villages Friendly Folks on Facebook said they 
went out Wednesday morning to check on people, 
going door-to-door and distributing water and ice 
for five days after the hurricane.  

They asked what can be done to help resi-
dents get across US 441 when the golf cart paths 
are flooded, leaving people who only have golf 
carts stranded without access to food and medi-
cal help. Lady Lake Mayor Jim Richards said the 
State Department of Transportation controls access 
to US 441 and what vehicles can cross at what 
locations. 

Richard St. Armant, a resident on Debra Lane, 
disputed reports that there was no flooding, when 
his home sustained significant damage due to 
flooding on his lanai and up to the door to his 
house. He said that had Lake Paradise been drained 
by just 3 inches, the water damage wouldn't have 
been so bad. 

The Villages District Manager, Janet Tutt, said 
that she made the decision to open Paradise 
Recreation Center as a "refuge", knowing she 
had no statutory authority to do so. But she 
had been told the shelter on Rolling Acres was 
full and there were Villages residents who were 

(Continued on page 6) 

 
 

 

The Cost  
of a 

Revocable Living Trust 
 
 

Single Person 
$399 

 

Married Couple 
$499 

(plus incidental costs) 
 

 

Resident of  The Villages® Community 

RSVP Required    352RSVP Required    352RSVP Required    352---315315315---033303330333   
   

OFFICE: 3261 US Hwy 441/27, Suite C1, Fruitland Park, Florida  34731OFFICE: 3261 US Hwy 441/27, Suite C1, Fruitland Park, Florida  34731OFFICE: 3261 US Hwy 441/27, Suite C1, Fruitland Park, Florida  34731   

 

Andrew Curtis 
 

LLM in Taxation - NYU Law School 1986 
 

JD - Georgetown University Law School 1983 
 

MBA - University of Michigan 1978 
 

BS - Cornell University 1977 

ATTENTION SENIORS 

Mike Mastin/IRS Approved 

● Dodd Frank Rules 
 

● Fiduciary Responsibility Law 
(Governing Sales of Stocks, 
Securities, Mutual Funds, Bonds) 
 

● Disclosure & Accountability 
 

I will demonstrate how  
these factors impact your  
financial gains, taxes and  

taxable deductions. 

Accountant - Tax Expert - Financial Advisor - 40 Years Experience 
 

FEDERAL, STATE (All 50) 
CORPORATE, BUSINESS, ESTATE PLANNING 

 

352-633-5342 

FREE SEMINARS 
 

Friday, Dec 1, 10:30 AM - Waterfront Inn Lake Sumter Landing™ 
 

Friday, Dec 8, 10:30 AM - Comfort Suites 
 
 

 

Lake County Commissioner Josh Blake and 
Emergency Management Director Tommy Car-
penter spent nearly two hours explaining the 
processes followed before and after the storm, 
and hearing stories and concerns from residents 
of The Villages Historic Lake Paradise area. 

Mr. Carpenter described a "huge miscom-
munication" about the shelter at The Villages 
Elementary School on Rolling Acres, which was 
supposed to be a special needs shelter. He said 
when the generator was tested to open the 
shelter, it didn’t work, so they had to relocate 
those special needs folks to another shelter in 
Umatilla – where a tornado came through, requiring 
them to move people yet again. Late Saturday, 
the generator was fixed and the shelter, which 
had quickly filled, was back online. 

When asked if there were enough shelters for 
all the people who needed them, and specifically if 
Paradise could be designated as a shelter, he said 
there are never enough spots exactly where they 
are needed, but the County provided transportation 
to other locations for those who needed it.  

(Continued from page 1) 

It would be up to The Villages to ask the County 
to have Paradise become a certified shelter, but 
cautioned that if it was county-managed, it would 
be open to any person who needed shelter, 
whether they live in The Villages or not. Mr. 
Carpenter said that shelters are opened for 
safety, and after the storm has passed and most 
people go home, those who cannot return home 
are consolidated into less locations where com-
fort needs can also be addressed.  

Carpenter reported the County transported 452 
people to and from shelters, and made residents 
aware of how to sign on the transportation list, 
which is confirmed on an annual basis. The Lake 
County Emergency Management website lake-
countyfl.gov/departments/public_safety/emer-
gency_management/ says "Emergency Manage-
ment plays a key role in evacuating citizens who 
are in danger and registering those who need 
special medical attention or would require trans-
portation to a shelter. For more information on 
the Special Needs Program, call (352) 343-9420." 

When they return residents to their homes, 
they make certain they are safe, have power and 
are not flooded. 

Several women from the social media group 
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Historic Side 
scared. Parks and Recreation Director, John 
Rohan, and several volunteers staffed the center, 
which had about 120 people. The building is 
not rated as a shelter, and the power went out 
at 1AM.  

Ms. Tutt applauded the Lake County Emer-
gency Operations and members of the Com-
munity Response Emergency Team (CERT), 
who she said went door-to-door in the area, and 
who provided her with incident reports of where 
they went and what the conditions were. A 
member of CERT said they were called out by 
The Villages Public Safety Department and had 
20 teams out within 45 minutes. Ms. Tutt also 
said they pushed out information by every means 
available, including the e-notification system for 
residents who are signed up. She put out an 
invitation to residents to give feedback and 
suggestions on what can be improved, and said 
the input will be reviewed at a future Welcome 
Wednesday meeting. 

Ms. Tutt reminded residents that the infra-
structure was built in this area of The Villages 
decades ago, and was never designed to with-
stand this kind of storm. However, The Villages 
Assistant District Manager, Richard Baier, will 
be working with their engineer to see what sol-

(Continued from page 5) 

said no one ever contacted his office about issues. 
He emphasized that Lake County has a great 
relationship with The Villages Public Safety and 
Fire Department, and he is willing to assist in 
any way to improve communication, respond or 
whatever needs to be done. 

Patience, Understanding and Neighbors 
Helping Neighbors. No matter how much plan-
ning and preparation by government and citizens, 
when a storm the magnitude of Irma thankfully 
only comes around every 100 years or so, there 
are opportunities to learn and improve.  

Government agencies have plans, and resi-
dents, too, have a personal responsibility for their 
own and their families plan. We must all seek 
out information and be proactive in knowing 
how and where to sign up for programs that 
meet their personal needs. We strive to give you 
that information on a regular basis in this 
Bulletin. See page 17 for instructions on how to 
sign up for The Villages e-Notification and the 
Sumter, Lake and Marion County Alert systems. 

And after a storm or emergency, we all 
have a responsibility to help each other, 
friends and strangers alike. This practice is 
what The Villages is known for. If you have a 
community group dedicated to this kind of 
help, please send an email to TheBulletin@ 
poa4us.org. We want to help residents to be 
able to find you.                                             □ 

 

utions they can find to mitigate or help resolve 
the issues that occurred. She said she can't give 
any guarantees and advised that any improve-
ments that are made will be paid with resident 
amenity fees. 

Each government entity is gathering inform-
ation from their departments for an "After Action 
Report", from which improvement plans will be 
developed. In an interview prior to the meeting, 
Mr. Carpenter said he doesn't issue "mandatory" 
evacuation orders, saying that, in 11 years in 
emergency management, he has never come 
across someone who didn't know they should 
leave their home. But, he said, they can't force 
them out of their homes either. He said that, 
countywide, there were about 5,000 people in 
shelters, 800 of them staff and volunteers. 

Mr. Carpenter said he was not made aware of 
any problems in the Historic area until several 
weeks after the storm. He said (and told resi-
dents at the meeting) that his department has 3 
people to serve 350,000 people in Lake County, 
and he relies on other public safety agencies to 
do the "after storm" checking. He was in com-
munication with The Villages Public Safety, and 
the Town of Lady Lake, so he knew areas were 
being checked. Lake County safety personnel 
also conducted a "snapshot" check, getting 
personnel out as soon as it was safe to check 
areas and people for damages. Mr. Carpenter 

mailto:TheBulletin@poa4us.org
mailto:TheBulletin@poa4us.org


 

Medicare Annual 
Election Period (AEP) 

  

Deadline December 7th 
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difference in a person's life." She advises that 
"one size does not fit all" and it is very impor-
tant for each person to review their individual 
circumstances every year. 

SHINE has the following schedule, which 
will run through December 7.  NOTE: location 
dates are increased during the AEP: 
 Lake Miona Rec Center    

 Tuesdays  9 - 11:50 AM, Dec. 5 
 Eisenhower Rec Center   

 Wednesdays  9 - 11:50 AM, Dec. 6 
 Chula Vista Rec Center    

 Fridays  3 - 5 PM,  Dec. 1 
 Lady Lake Library    

 Wednesdays   2 - 4 PM,  Dec. 6                 □ 

The Medicare Annual Enrollment Period (AEP) 
began October 15 and goes through December 
7. During this period, you MUST make any 
desired changes to your Plan(s) or wait until 
the next year's AEP, except in cases of "life-
changing events," which can include a move to 
another state. 

SHINE – Serving the Health Insurance Needs 
of Elders – is a program available to provide 
free consulting. Our local SHINE is a group of 
24 volunteers, led by Area Coordinator Betty 
Cunningham. They hold sessions at the Lake 
Miona, Eisenhower, and Chula Vista Recreation 
Centers, along with the Langley Health Center.  

Counselors do not make recommendations. 
Their mission is "to provide free and unbiased 
health insurance counseling through a dedicated 
network of volunteers, empowering Florida 
seniors to make informed health care choices." 
They learn about your individual circum-
stances, your medical and prescription drug 
needs, and your current plan, and offer you up 
to three options to consider. According to 
Betty, her sole mission is "to make a positive 

THINKING ABOUT  

INSURANCE? 

 

ALL IN ONE INSURANCE 

352-674-9015 

*** NOTE: WE ALSO HAVE COVERAGES FOR 
LIFE, HEALTH, DENTAL, AFLAC PLANS  

         AND TRAVEL MEDICAL INSURANCE ***  

  by BEFORE you  
  BUY or RENEW!!                                                                     

526 N US HWY 27/441, Lady Lake 
Village Crossroads Plaza 

LOCATED BETWEEN BEST BUY AND HONEY BAKED HAM    

 AUTO, HOME, GOLF CART, FLOOD 
~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* 

SINKHOLE COVERAGE, 
IF AVAILABLE 

~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* 

 MOBILE HOME, RV'S,  
MOTORCYCLE, BOATS  

BUSINESS INSURANCE,  
SPECIAL EVENTS, UBER COVERAGE 

~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~* ~* ~*~*~* ~*~*~* 

DIRECTOR & OFFICERS,  
WORKERS COMP, BONDS  

 

 REPRESENTING 
MORE THAN 50 COMPANIES 

  

The BEST PROTECTION at 
 the LOWEST PRICE! 

Financial Solutions 
      For Retirement Savings 
                           Since 1978 

Subject to  
Availability  

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

3.01%  
6 Month CD  

APY*  

Insured & Guaranteed 

*First American Trust of Central Florida is an established BBB A+ ACCREDITED BUSINESS that has provided financial  services since 1978 identifying well-rated institutions 
offering best yields nationwide. Certain restrictions and penalties  for early withdrawals may apply. Annual Percentage Yield and deposit amount subject to availability.  
*New customer  financial promotional incentive may be included to obtain APY. All Bank Accounts are FDIC Insured and Guaranteed.  
 

   APPOINTMENTS RECOMMENDED             

Voted The Best #1  
READER’S CHOICE 2016 WINNER AWARD 

Excellent IRA and Longer Term Rates also available.  

Lady Lake  
352-633-7019                 

Ocala  
352-671-5374 
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 Power Corridor Trail (PCT) in CDD4.      
           Survey work must be completed before 

legal documents can be prepared. This 
should be done by end of the year. 

           Committee member Ann Forrester cau-
tioned that the Committee and residents 
should be aware of the balances in the 
Settlement Funds account, and that projec-
tions indicate the estimated balance will be 
$12,514,871.03 (as provided by District 
Budget Director Barbara Kays), as of 
December 2020 when the last annuity 
payment from the settlement is paid. She 
stated this does not include any projects 
that have not yet been approved, and believes 
there is a limited amount of money to use 
in the future. 

          Committee member Don Deakin suggested 
there are other considerations, such as the 
reduction in bond payments in the future, 
that will have a positive impact. 

           Ms. Tutt said she would prepare a full 
report that will have all funds and financial 
projections in perspective. 

Committee Member Comments 
 Committee Chair Carl Bell said the Hacienda 

cart path is going to be very dark and recom-
mended a 200-yard experiment using reflec-
tive pavement markers (RPM) on the side 
of the wall so the useable pavement is not 

(Continued on page 10) 

2615 W Torch Lake Drive,  
The Villages, FL 32163 

© 2016 Raymond James Financial, Inc., member New York Stock Exchange/SIPC.  
Raymond James® is a registered trademark of Raymond James Financial, Inc.  16-BR3EV-0064 TA 09/16 

Steven R. Saylor, CFP® 
Senior Vice President, Investments 

Thursday, December 7 at 12pm 

 Church of Christian Faith. The purchase 
agreement has been sent to the Church. It 
will be presented for a vote by the 
congregation for a vote. 

 

 First Baptist Church Property/Fellowship 
Hall Purchase. As reported last month, the 
Church membership voted to accept the 
District's offer to purchase the Fellowship 
Hall and 18 acres of property in CDD4 for 
$2 Million. Ms. Tutt and the District's 
attorneys have met to go over next steps, 
which include surveys, master planning, 
and approval from Marion County to 
program the property for recreation. Ms. 
Tutt advised that she won't be back to them 
with purchase documents until after the 
first of the year as there is much "behind-
the-scenes" work to be completed.  

          She also reminded the Committee that 
the Church will continue to occupy the 
Fellowship Hall for 8 months after the 
purchase.  As a result,  the soonest any con-
struction on the Hall will begin will be next 
Fall. This will not prohibit the Recreation 
Department from continuing its planning 
process and beginning development on 
other portions of the property. 

 

Capital Projects Update 
 Multi-Modal Path Projects. Phase I from 

Hacienda Hills to Soledad Way is complete 
and open. 

Amenity Authority 
Committee (AAC) 
Meeting Highlights 

 

November 8, 2017 

Resident Comments 
 Bill Schikora, a Village of Santo Domingo 

resident and Community Development 
District 2 Supervisor, expressed concern 
about the collection of aluminum products 
(cans, etc.) for recycling by the local Lions 
club at postal stations throughout residential 
districts north of CR466. He sent numerous 
photos to members of the Amenity Authority 
Committee (AAC) members, demonstrating, 
in his opinion, the lack of timely pick up of 
the materials and the unintended, yet unsightly, 
consequence this has caused. (See related 
article and photos on page 14.)          

            Committee Member John Wilcox 
indicated he has studied the situation and 
noted the same situation at the Polo Ridge 
postal station, as well as the unsightly problem 
of old phone books being left at the postal 
station. District Manager Janet Tutt advised 
that staff will look into the situation and 
attempt to resolve. 

 The president of the Platform Tennis Club 
wanted to make sure that the need for 
additional platform courts stays on the list 
of amenities when the First Baptist Church 
property is developed. District Recreation 
and Parks Director, John Rohan, said that 
much input had been received when the 
property purchase was previously discussed. 
The Recreation Department will review 
that information as well as conducting its 
normal process of seeking resident input 
prior to developing the master plan for the 
property. (See related article on page 9.) 

Old Business 
 Installation of two-board fence around area 

on El Camino Real. The Committee asked 
for an update from District Property 
Manager Sam Wartinbee. He indicated that 
after the rainy season and Hurricane Irma, 
the area is coming back to its intended 
condition and he recommends no further 
action with the installation of a fence.  The 
Committee requested it remain on the Old 
Business list for periodic updates. 



First Baptist Church Purchase Offers  
New Amenities Opportunities North of CR466 

The Villages northern-most area will have opportunities for new amenity facilities and programs if the purchase of the First Baptist Church 
Fellowship Hall and 18 acres located on CR42 goes through in 2018. District Manager Janet Tutt is working through the details and steps to secure 
the property and hopes to come back to the Amenity Authority Committee after the first of the year with purchase documents.  

The Fellowship Hall will be renovated as a Recreation Center and the Developer has agreed to construct a pool. The Church will continue to use 
the Fellowship Hall until September 2018, so work cannot begin until then. 

There are a plethora of options for outdoor recreation programs, fields and courts that can be developed on the open 18 acres. The District 
Recreation and Parks Department will go through a master planning process that will include resident input. Over the last couple of years, numerous 
suggestions have already been made that will be merged with a new process once the purchase is finalized.  

Stay tuned! This is an exciting opportunity!                                                                                                                                                                                  □ 

The POA Website – poa4us.org      Page 9 December, 2017 
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somewhat delayed. District Property Manager 
Sam Wartinbee said it will take approximately 
90 days to reduce the water levels, and 
expects the bid packet for committee review 
in January, and to go out for bid February 
or March. 

 Lake Miona Conservation Easement Long-
term Management Plan. Residents have not 
yet completed their comments on the plan 
approved, but not required, by Southwest 
Florida Water Management Division, for 
further discussion. 

Sumter Landing Amenities Division Fund: 
Ms. Tutt stated that costs associated with 

Hurricane Irma will be paid from the working 
capital funds and will be reimbursed by the 
Federal Emergency Management Administration 
(FEMA). Since the expenses and reimburse-
ment will fall into the same fiscal year, there is 
no need to adjust the budget. She also com-
mented that from the 160 comments received in 
response to her request for resident input about 
the hurricane, she believes there continues to be 
great misunderstanding that the Developer made 
significant money by suspending weekly yard 
waste pick up while hurricane debris pick up 
was done by FEMA approved contractors. 

Please be reminded that the Developer no 
longer has a financial interest in the main-
tenance or amenity operations in residential 
Districts 1-11. Therefore, there was no windfall 
to the Villages of Lake Sumter (the Devel-
oper). If FEMA approved contractors were 
not used, FEMA would not reimburse the 
District, and the expenses would be paid from 
RESIDENT-PAID maintenance and amenity 
funds.  

Combined reimbursement by FEMA and 
the State of Florida will be 95% of expenses 
(expected to be in the millions of dollars), with 
the cost from resident-paid funds only 5%. 
 The Villages Recreation and Parks Department 

has announced a new pilot program for 
kayaking, fishing, and boating on Lake 
Sumter. These activities will be scheduled 
by the Recreation Department; sign up and 
fees will be required. Note that individual 
fishing on Lake Sumter is not allowed, and 
the fishing with this new program is only 
"catch and release." 

 

The next PWAC meeting will be held Monday, 
Dec 11, at 8:30 AM, at the District office in Lake 
Sumter Landing. For meeting agendas and minutes, 
please visit DistrictGov.org, select 'Committees' 
from the top navigation bar, and 'Project Wide 
Advisory Committee' from the dropdown menu. □ 
 

Danny Mack 
Vice President 
LPI and UL Certified   
Master Label Installers 
NFPA 780 Installers  

SPECIALS ALL YEAR 

AAC Meeting Highlights Project Wide Advisory 
Committee (PWAC) 
Meeting Highlights 

 

November 13, 2017 

The Project Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) 
conducted its meeting in two segments, begin-
ning first with the Project Wide Fund agenda 
items, followed immediately by the Amenities 
Fund agenda items. 
Project Wide Fund: 
 Resident Request: A Gilchrest Village resident 

requested that PWAC consider reflectors 
along a stretch of Morse and Buena Vista 
Boulevards to address night driving visibility 
concerns, particularly with the number of 
new types of headlights on golf carts today. 
District Manager Janet Tutt stated that the 
practice of the Committee has been to have 
staff investigate and address specific resident 
concerns, and recommended the same process 
in this case. Committee members concurred. 

Old Business 
 Morse Boulevard Bridge Embankment 

Improvement Project. Engineering firm 
Kimley-Horne Associates (KHA) continues 
to work on the plan for bids, which will be 
reviewed by PWAC prior to going out for 
bid. Because of Hurricane Irma and the 
high waters of Lake Sumter, the project is 

narrowed as a result. He asked committee 
members to think about it for discussion 
next month. This topic was discussed by 
the Multi-Modal Path Discussion Group 
and there were many reasons given for not 
doing it. 

 

The next regular meeting of the Amenity 
Authority Committee is December 6 at 9AM at 
the Savannah Center. Meeting agenda and min-
utes can be found on the District website Dis-
trictGov.org. Click on "Amenity Authority Commit-
tee" on the left side menu, then click to the far 
right on the desired meeting for agendas and 
minutes.                                                           □ 

(Continued from page 8) 

You can request meeting agendas, minutes 
and other information sent to you via email by 
signing up on the DistrictGov.org website.  

Click on Sign Up for e-Notifications toward 
the bottom of the menu on the left side of the 
screen.                                                             □ 

12/21/17 

WINTER SOLSTICE WINTER SOLSTICE 



 

 

NOTE:  
The  

District  
Office   

is above  
Starbucks in 

Lake  
Sumter 

Landing. 
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WILLS 
TRUSTS 

LONG TERM CARE 
PLANNING 

 

Katina Pantazis, Esq. 
Serving The Villages with FREE Office Consultations 

Home Consultations available upon request 

Attorney at Law 
13710 N US HWY 441, Suite 500 
The Villages, FL 32159 
(just south of Billy's Café) 

352-600-2987 katinap@lawkppa.com 

WHAT'S MY  
DISTRICT NUMBER?  

Check the map on this page or 
Call District Customer Service Center 

At 352-753-4508 

 □ 

Residents are able to speak on any item, on the 
agenda or not, at any Public meeting. Residents' 
comments and input are always welcomed. 

 

Wednesday before the 2nd Friday 
AAC – 9 AM, Savannah Center 

VCCDD – 3:30 PM, District Office 
 

Thursday before the 2nd Friday, District Office 
CDD7 – 8 AM 

CDD12 – 10 AM 
CDD11 – 11:30 AM 

 

2nd Friday, District Office 
CDD1 – 8 AM 

CDD2 - 9:30 AM 
CDD3 - 11 AM 

CDD4 - 1:30 PM, Savannah Center 
 

Thursday before the 3rd Friday, District Office 
SLCDD - 10 AM 

BCDD - 11:30 AM 
CDD9 - 1:30 PM 
CDD10 - 3 PM 

 

3rd Friday, District Office  
CDD5 – 8 AM 

CDD6 – 9:30 AM 
CDD8 – 11:30 AM   

 
 



December, 2017 Page 12 The POA - Champions of Residents' Rights Since 1975 

#1 REAL ESTATE  

COMPANY LOCATED ON  
466 IN THE VILLAGES 

 Our Realtors Serve With  
Commitment…You are our FIRST priority 

Integrity... We strive to do the RIGHT thing 

Unless otherwise indicated, area code is 352. 

Looking to experience The Villages,  
but aren't ready to buy? Why not rent? 

 

Our Long Term Rentals are competitively priced and the  
homeowner pays The Villages Amenities Fees and much more!!  

Short Term Rental, Jan-Feb 2018 
Patio Villa, Village of Chatham 
17365 SE 79th Draughton Court, 2b/2b, $3300/month 

Short Term Rental, Jan 2018 
Designer, Village of Rio Grande 
726 Palma Drive, 2b/2b, $3500/month 

Short Term Rental, Jan 2018 only 
Patio Villa, Village of Lynnhaven 
2744 Collington Drive, 2b/2b, pet friendly, $3300/month 

Short Term Rental, Mar 2018 only 
Townhouse, Spanish Springs 
1074 Avenida Sonoma, 3b/2b, Golf Cart, $4000/month 

Short Term Rental, Jan 2018 only 
Patio Villa, Village of Alhambra 
1708 Rosales, 2b/2b, $3300/month 

Short Term Rental, Jan 2018 
Courtyard Villa, Village of Mission Hills 
503 Feliu, 3b/2b, $3800/month 

Long Term Rental 
Furnished Ranch, Village of Springdale - pet friendly 
17976 SE 91st Poplar Terrace, 3b/2b, $1500/month 

 Darcie Furnier  Melissa Huennekens   Vickie Iverson    Rick McKean       
       454-2391               817-7975                 661-4334            425-1099                

  Barbara Bellante     Kandis Buse         Gail Carter        Sherri Crider         
         446-1104              267-2386               516-9131              350-0417                  

  Paul Olivieri       Cheri Probert   Michele Robinette Christy Rodgers Michael Schiedermeyer  Lynn Shepherd   Halina Tortorice    Bill Wilkins                  
       391-4411              427-9501                571-4279          615-604-3672              446-5299              330-805-0611            630-7943        305-793-5253                

Long Term Rental  
Furnished Patio Villa, Village of Summerhill 
3651 Amelia Avenue, 2b/2b, $1300/month 

Short Term Rental, Jan-Mar 2018 
Patio Villa, Village of Rio Ponderosa - pet friendly 
1509 Lozanao Avenue, 2b/2b, golf cart, $3400/month 

Long Term Rental - Furnished Designer 
Spring Arbor - pet friendly 
1205 Crabapple Lane, 3b/2b, pool, $2000/month 
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  Glenn Stein   
Broker/Owner                                                                                                                                                       

LOOK FOR OUR THURSDAY AND SATURDAY ADs IN THE DAILY SUN 

#1 REAL ESTATE  

COMPANY LOCATED ON  
466 IN THE VILLAGES 

Our Realtors Serve With  
Passion… To get your home sold for the  

MOST MONEY the market will allow! 

CALL  ONE  OF  OUR  AGENTS  TODAY! 

Unless otherwise indicated, area code is 352. 

Nancy Britton  
    445-4564       
 

   Paul Kelly                  John Jones                 Micki Wohl 
     571-0100                 772-349-4136             954-839-5880   

  Linda Sears               Mary Hart                 
    205-0713                      901-0027                 

         Sally Love                  Cindy Wise           Kathy Abruzzo                                               Laura Jensen             Julie Haines       
          430-6960                      446-8964                   552-1554                                                        460-7232                    512-8355                       

Annette            Beverly 
McCullough   Shive  
 

350-0168        409-6229                                    

    Lisa Esposito             Peggy Schaefer         Jim Van Ostran    
          207-3311                       801-0040                     445-2300                      

   Karla Mason             Frances Pierce                Cissie Smith                      
        430-7725                       459-5601                        391-0884        

  Kathy Folk 
440-223-1766 

 

At  
Realty  

Executives, 
our only  

focus  
is you! 

      Frank Melino            Eddie Manson          Bunky Doxsee 
          552-6773                      552-6998                   603-5775                                                         

       Pat Serafino               Bob Berube              Beth Baker                                                                
           630-7230                     446-9969                 713-443-3488                                                                                

Nathan  Piotrowski 
      863-327-7089 

   Milford Leedy            Tanya Vieira            Laura Hamlin                                                 Steve Savage             Jean Puckett             Ruby Davis-Jett             
        874-4777                      360-3339                 201-841-2565                                                      908-675-0533                  322-1374                        321-7854 

tel:772-349-4136
tel:352-552-1554
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                                 Bob                                 Connie  
 (352) 750-5110                  (352) 307-0304  

 

 

News from the Community Development Districts (CDDs) 
should be especially helpful at night and/or in 
the rain. The centerline will be an intermittent 
line (skip line) in areas where safe passing may 
be available -- and a solid line where passing 
is potentially unsafe due to limited visibility. 
This striping project has been completed. 

TOTAL COST OF STRIPING is $1,900.00 and 
has already been completed.  

Based on experience in CDD4 (north of us), 
the striping should last about four (4) years. 
1900/4 = $475 per year. There are 3,368 house-
holds in CDD2. $475/3,368 = 0.1410 -- LESS 
THAN 15 cents per household/per year.  

The CDD2 Board also agreed to proceed with 
a project to power wash/scrub the 6" concrete 
curb on both sides of this same Multi-Modal 
Path. This also was done to improve visibility 
and aesthetics. TOTAL COST is $600. 

Resident and Supervisor Bill Schikora has ques-
tioned the aluminum recycling program for the 
local Lions Club at various postal stations north 
of CR466, which, in his view, has created an 
unsightly problem. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The program is not done at postal stations 

south of CR466. So, what's the story? How did 
this begin and should it continue? Is it a vio-
lation of the Florida law that prohibits leaving 
yard debris or trash on government property, 
including recreation and postal stations?  

Ms. Tutt said the program started before 
she came to The Villages, and she does not 
know how or by whom, but said it is in the 
purview of the Amenity Authority Committee 
(AAC) to determine if it should continue. She 
contacted the Lions Club regarding the concerns 
and they have immediately addressed them by 
adding more containers and committing to pick 

(Continued on page 16) 

Numbered Residential Community Develop-
ment Districts, known as CDDs, meet monthly 
to administer the maintenance budgets in their 
respective districts (see meeting schedule and 
map on page 11 to find your district inform-
ation), and address various resident concerns 
and questions. Following is information from 
some of those district meetings. Have a question 

or a problem? Attend the meeting! 
CDD2 – By a vote of 3 to 2, CDD2 will 

proceed with yellow centerline striping of the 
Multi-Modal Path that parallels El Camino 
Real. The purpose of the centerline striping is 
to improve safety by giving users (golf cart 
drivers in particular) a "point-of-reference" 
for their left-to-right position on the path. This 
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News from CDDs 
up the aluminum three times a week. A rep-
resentative will be at the December AAC 
meeting to answer any questions or concerns. 

Should this program continue? Let us know 
what you think! 

Supervisor Bill Schikora announced there will 
be resident Q&A meetings starting in January, 

(Continued from page 14) 

 

 

Anxiety, Weight, Smoking, Other Issues 

Most Insurances Accepted 

June N. Steinbock, LCZSW, CACH 
State Licensed & Certified - Village Resident  

 VIAGRA                SPIRIVA                   CIALIS 
100MG GEN         18MCG           20MG GEN 
$4 EACH         90 FOR $151.75       $5 EACH 

on the 4th Tuesday of the month at 7PM, at the 
Santiago Recreation Center. 

CDD4 – In order to improve communi-
cations, each month residents now have an 
opportunity to "chat" with a District 4 Board 
Supervisor. Residents are able to sit down 
together to discuss any topics they would like 
pertaining to District 4. The purpose of the 
meetings is to provide residents with the oppor-
tunity to ask questions, get answers, share 
concerns, offer suggestions and address rumors. 
These "Q&A Meetings" provide an informal 
setting with no agenda, no scheduled speakers 
and no microphones. 

 

 Meetings will be held at Mulberry Grove 
Recreation Center, from 7-9 PM. 

 Residents are invited to attend the entire 
meeting to listen to other residents' questions, 
but each resident may arrive and depart on 
their own schedules. 

 Because residents choose the topics, each 
meeting will be different. 

 Although water is supplied, you are welcome 
to bring your own beverage. 

Nearly 50 people attended the October meeting!! 
The next meeting is on Monday, December 4. 

To be added to the District 4 email list, send 

PROFESSIONAL 

10% POA Discount, must present membership card. 
NO MINIMUM ORDER  

 

 

352-259-0131 

EMBROIDERY 
Audrey Ann Originals 

Screen Printing, Creative Custom Logos 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

Polo Shirts 

Hats                   Tee Shirts 

               Golf Towels 
    LOWEST PRICES & BEST SERVICE 

for Clubs & Businesses 

Members Only Lounge  
Open 7 days a week from 12 Noon 

Lounge: 352-750-0639 
 
 

 

Office hours 9AM to 4PM  
Office: 352-750-2099 

 609 W Lady Lake Blvd 
  

War Time Veteran?   

 

Consider Joining Our Smoke Free Post. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Villages Resident 

352-750-2420 
 

Very Reasonable Rates     Excellent References 
 

your email address at DRDeakin@aol.com or 
Don.Deakin@DistrictGov.org. 

CDD7 – Supervisor Jerry Vicenti has received 
questions about the landscaping at the entrance 
to Hemingway looking less attractive than usual.  

District Property Manager Sam Wartinbee 
explained that because of, first the drought 
conditions and lack of watering, and then, the 
rainy season and Hurricane Irma, the flora 
throughout The Villages has been difficult to 
maintain to our normal standards. Villages 
entrances and roundabouts were replanted in 
late October and are beginning to fill in nicely. 
Some of the greenery, like the jasmine behind 
the flowering plants, still need attention.        □ 

 

mailto:DRDeakin@aol.com
mailto:Don.Deakin@DistrictGov.org
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We Sell All Moving Supplies! 
• Packing  • Paper  • Boxes 

352-751-2750 
611 North Dixie Ave. 

Fruitland Park, FL 34731 

Village Mover 
Old Fashion Quality Moving Experience 

 

Mike Collop 

District Customer 
 Service Department 

352-753-4508 
DistrictGov.org 

 

To sign up for e-notification: 
 

 Go to the District website, scroll to the end 
of the menu on the left column. 

 Click on 'Sign up for e-Notifications'.  
 Enter your information and choose the specific 

notifications you would like to receive. 
 You will receive an email asking you to 

confirm your request. You must reply to 
this email before you will be added to the 
notification.   

 

We recommend that you sign up for What's 
Happening & General Community Info for 
regular monthly updates, and Message from 
the District Manager for special and important 
announcements. Also sign up for Welcome 
Wednesday. These hand-outs will update you 
weekly on what's happening throughout The 
Villages. 

Community Watch 24-Hour Phone is 352-
753-0550.                                                       □ 

Sumter County - 352.689.4400 
sumtercountyfl.gov/718/
Emergency-Management 

 

Lake County - 352.343.9420 
AlertLake.com 

 

Marion County - 352.732.8181 
   AlertMarion.com      

Dec 7, 1941 

Each December on National Wreaths Across 
America Day, our mission to 
Remember, Honor and Teach 
is carried out by coordinating 
wreath-laying ceremonies at 
Arlington National Cemetery, 
as well as over 1,200 additional 

locations in all 50 U.S. states, at sea, and abroad. 
Visit www.wreathsacrossamerica.org for 

more information.                                                 □ 

 

SIGN UP FOR  
e-Notifications 

 

SIGN UP FOR  
e-Notifications 

http://sumtercountyfl.gov/718/Emergency-Management
http://sumtercountyfl.gov/718/Emergency-Management
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Will Pick Up When You 
Call or Arrange a  
Convenient Time 

 

Seniors vs. Crime 
Leading the Fight Against Scams 

Christmas Parcel  
Delivery Scam 

Christmas is upon us! Experts suggest an extra 
dollop of caution is in order before clicking on 
email package delivery notices. Fake notify-
cations are proliferating, bringing not holiday 
cheer — but holiday ransomware. 

The holiday phishing season began just 
before Thanksgiving and will likely extend until 
after Christmas. Caleb Barlow, vice president 
for IBM Security, stated "This is a $445 billion 
business. These are campaigns run by the crimi-
nal equivalent of marketers," he said. They are 
designed to capture YOUR HOLIDAY MONEY! 

Security company FireEye sees a significant 
increase in fake package email alerts beginning 
in November, an almost 100% increase from 
the average of September-October. 

Common email subject lines FireEye has been 
(Continued on page 19) 

The POA Has Your Back,  
Do you have Ours? 

Become a POA Member 
TODAY!!! 

 
 Membership Info  

on Page 3! 
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Paradise Pavers 
& Coping, LLC 

352-753-2156 

 

"Paving Your Way 
To Paradise" 

 Decorative Walls • Repairs • Re-Seals 
Free Estimates 

No Deposits Required 
$25 Gift Card 

Installation of your choice 
OR 10% Off  

Pressure Wash or Re-Seal 

Package Delivery 
tracking include: 
 We could not deliver your parcel, #00556030 
 Please Confirm Your DHL Shipment 
 Problems with item delivery, n.000834069 
 Delivery Receipt | Confirm XYZ 

No:XXX830169 
 Your order is ready to be delivered 
 Courier was unable to deliver the parcel, 

ID00990381 
 Your DHL package is here please 

download attachment to view detail and 
confirmation of your address 

 

Phishing scams are proliferating as intensely 
as ever; it's up to you to avoid getting hooked. 
You, as a PC or cell phone user, have to be 
especially alert. In other words "Let the clicker 
beware." 

It's important to remember that legitimate 
shippers such as Amazon, FedEx, UPS, and 
similar enterprises have nothing to do with 
this and haven't done anything wrong here. In 
fact, they and their good company names are 
also victims. "It's the bad guys trying to trick 
you into thinking it's them, not the companies 
themselves," Barlow said. 

The companies, as well as the U.S. govern-
ment, are trying hard to alert consumers like 
you to these scams. UPS keeps a page on its 
site showing various examples of fake deliv-
ery notices, with tips on how to spot fraud. 
The Federal Trade Commission also has infor-
mation up on how consumers can protect 
themselves. 

The fake messages tend to come in two 
main types. 

Some contain malware that invades your 
computer and either allows it to be used by a 
botnet or attempts to find and extract personal 
information about you that could be sold, or 
login information for your financial accounts. 

The most damaging can contain ransom-
ware. This is software that allows criminals to 
remotely lock up your computer. They then 
send a message demanding payment in an 
untraceable digital currency, such as Bitcoin. 

Your best defense against these scams is to 
look carefully at any emailed package deliv-
ery notice you receive. Do they include your 
full name, customer number and actual infor-
mation from the company? Is the email address 
it came from actually the company or some 
odd variant? 

(Continued from page 18) 

Volunteers at all four offices are ready, 
willing and able to assist you. To keep up with 
the latest scams, LIKE 'Seniors vs. Crime 
Region 4' on Facebook. Hablamos español. 
Por favor pregunte por Yolanda, viernes - 9:00 
a 11:00; (352) 689-4606.                                 □ 

Free Car Wash with Any Oil Change 

 

Golf Cart 
Approved 

$2 OFF 
Silver or Gold Car Wash 

Not valid with other discounts   
Not  interchangeable   
Expires Dec 31, 2017 

$1 OFF 
Basic or Bronze Car Wash 
Not valid with other discounts   

Not  interchangeable  
Expires Dec 31, 2017 

 

Village Car Wash  
& Lube 

Full Service Car Wash Packages 
Professional Detailing Center 

Car, Golf Cart, Boat & Motorcycle Detailing 
Pennzoil Oil & Lube Center 

970 Bichara Blvd 
 La Plaza Grande, The Villages 

352-753-1306 
 

 

Bill Bryan Kia 
 
 

9039 S. US Hwy 441 Leesburg, FL  

"Where the people  
make the difference!"  

Sales: 352-321-3093   

Service: 888-349-3596    

If there's any doubt in your mind, don't 
click, experts say. Take the time to actually 
type in the Amazon or UPS or FedEx address. 
It won't take that much longer but will protect 
you. 

According to Thomas Pore, director of IT 
for security company Plixer International, most 
malicious scammers think that Christmas is 
the optimal phishing season and that the 
phishing is good! As much as you want to 
click and open that email package delivery 
notification, just don't do it. If you do, you 
may end up being the "Catch of the Day!" for 
the scammers. 

If you need assistance with understanding 
any aspects of holiday scams, especially package 
delivery scams, contact your nearest Seniors 
vs. Crime office in The Villages for advice or 
assistance. Seniors vs. Crime can be reached 
at: 

 

 The Fruitland Park Police Department 
Annex in the Moyer Recreation Center in 
The Villages – (352) 674-1882 

 

 The Marion County Sheriff's Office in The 
Villages – (352) 753-7775 

 

 The Sumter County Sheriff's Office in The 
Villages – (352) 689-4600, Extension 4606 

 

 The Wildwood Police Department Annex 
at Brownwood in The Villages –  

      (352) 750-1914 

Starts 
Dec 
26th 

http://www.billbryankia.com/dealership/directions.htm


December, 2017 Page 20 The POA - Champions of Residents' Rights Since 1975 

 Our Gardening Column: 
 

A Long Winter's Nap 
by Anne Lambrecht,  
Fanatical Gardener 

Mrsanne04@gmail.com 

Mother Nature has given us a sign. The days 
are shorter, the air is cooler. Growth has stopped. 
It is time now to let our gardens rest. The New 
Year promises a fresh start both with our lives 
and our gardens. Real gardeners dream of new 
and different plants and ideas for our spring 
gardens. Those seed catalogs keep rolling in. But 
keep on dreaming now for at least six weeks! 

In north central Florida, our winters are 
mild but we can have weeks of killing frosts. 
The fierce, relentless wind can wreak havoc 
on even the stoutest shrub. Winter can be a 
crazy quilt of weather: warm, cold, windy, 
rainy. Usually it's cold in the morning and 
warms up nicely during the day. Some days it 
doesn't warm up at all. All the tender green 
has virtually disappeared and the garden is all 
sticks. Other plants, especially the tropicals, 
have perhaps "burned" with the frost and wind. 
Succulents and cacti have turned to mush. 
Keep your plants watered, even if they're 
burned. Don't let plants become dehydrated. 
Deep watering prior to a freeze will help pre-
vent dehydration and damage. 

Many citrus trees are ready to pick. If you 
have a citrus tree, check the fruit now for ripe-

ness by tasting it instead of checking the 
color. Fruit does not sweeten after picking. It is 
harvest time for Navel, Parson Brown, and 
Pineapple oranges, Temple and Dancy tan-
gerines, grapefruit and tangelos.  

If you have not already planted hardy annuals, 
it's still a great time to plant dianthus, pansy, 
petunia and snapdragon. The nectar in these 
plants helps feed over-wintering creatures like 
bees and butterflies.  

It is very important that you resist the temp-
tation to prune. We can still freeze right into 
March. Our last frost date is March 10th. Wait-
ing until March to prune and trim is too much 
to ask, I know--I can hardly contain myself 
until February, but I try...I try. I try to keep 
busy and productive in my garden with other 
chores for January. It is good to go outside, 
just to get some fresh air.  

Some chores to take your mind off pruning:  
 Weed. There are always plenty of weeds 

to pull.   
 Clean your birdbath, bird feeders and water 

features. Clean your pots and containers. 
Use a scrub brush with a mild bleach 
solution and let them dry in the sun.  

 Refresh the mulch in your yard. If you 
don't have rocks, the mulch you use will 
slowly decompose and put good nutrients 
back in the soil. Pine straw, pine bark nug-
gets, and Melaleuca are all good choices. 
Melaleuca, made from the Australian 
Melaleuca tree, has become a Category 1 

Great Products. Great Prices.  
Great Service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Wildwood - 352.330.1718 
 6000 Signature Drive 
(Across from Brownwood™ on 44) 

 

Mon-Sat 7am-6pm • Sun 10am-4pm 
Go to www.sparrbuilding.com 

Click on "Sparrtacular Savings"! 

 

  Top Soil ~ Railroad Ties ~ Boulders 
Granite ~ Fill, Sand & Clay ~ Cypress 

Lime & Mulches ~ Lava & River Rocks 
Basket Rock Flat ~ Pine Bark & Straw 

 

13665 SE US Hwy 441 
Summerfield, FL 34491 

352-245-7900 

invasive pest in South Florida. Originally 
its purpose was to soak up water but now 
it's taking over, replacing our native plant 
and animal habitats. So they cut it down, 
grind it up and bag it. You can buy it now 
at Lowes and it is a nice beige color.  

 DO NOT FERTILIZE unless you have winter 
veggies.  

 Amend your soil with leaves and compost.   
 Clean and sharpen your tools.   
 Think about what new stuff you will be 

growing in your nice, clean pots. Maybe a 
trellis in a pot with a flowering pea vine by 
your entranceway.  

And most of all, take a little rest. It's good 
for us.                                                              □ 
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Serving the Southeastern United States Since 1998 

Entry Point by Perry Decorative Glass - 
La Plaza Grande, 352-751-0883. 10% off any 
non-sale items (cannot be combined with any 
other offer). Present POA membership card. 

 

Exercise2gether - 10% Off Services for 
POA Members, please present POA 
membership card. 352-801-1633. 

Expedia Cruise Ship Centers  - 313 Colony 
Blvd. Free membership & fancy lanyard into 
their travel reward program. Present POA 
membership card. (800) 843-5183 or 352-269-
0618.  

 

EyeSite of The Villages - Dr. Paul E 
Collins - Grand Traverse "Publix" Plaza, 
adjacent to Brownwood. 20% Off a Complete 
Pair of Prescription Eyewear, Frames & 
Lenses (excluding Oakley & Tifosi).           
352-674-3937, eyesite-thevillages.com 

 

Firehouse Subs - Free Cookie with sand-
wich purchase, please present POA member 
card. 13757 US-441 Near Lowes, 352-430-3870.  

Flags & Flag Poles - 211 S. Hwy 27/441 
next to Tire Round-up. 352-751-1876. $5 off 
installation of new flag pole for POA members. 
Discount on cash/check orders only. 

 

Friar Income Tax Preparation Service - 
Barney Madden, Notary Public - 10% POA 
Discount. 1544 Hillcrest Drive. Villages resident. 
352-751-4435. 

 

Golf Clubs & Bag Lock - Gator Jaws, $30 
each or 10% POA discount off on 2 or more, 
352-750-0488. 

 

RC 29027460 

 

BONE DRY  
ROOFING, LLC 
  Insurance Inspections 
    Citizens Approved 

 

Repair or Replacement of Shingle,  
Tile, Metal and Rubber Roof Systems,  

TPO Rubber Roof Overs 
 

All of my roofers have 25+ Years  
Experience roofing in Central Florida 

 
 

CALL TO DISCUSS YOUR OPTIONS 

 Pete Tsirnikas (352) 669-6607 
Licensed –  Bonded  –  Insured 

Family Owned and Operated 

Another benefit for POA members, just show 
your current POA Membership card. 

Please say "thanks" to our Discount Partners 
for participating in this program. ("*" = new 
OR updated in this listing) 

 

24 Hr. Cart Club, Inc - 3 months FREE with 
sign up. Valid on initial sign-up only. Present 
POA membership card. 352-330-1911. 

 

Audrey Ann Originals - Embroidery, 
Screen Printing, Logos for clubs & businesses. 
352-259-0131. 10% POA Discount; must 
present membership card. 

 

Battery Boys - Electric & Gas batteries. We 
also sell & repair battery chargers. Free gift with 
purchase to POA members. 352-643-1241. 

 

CHS Hair Salon - Young Park, Stylist - $3 off 
services for new clients with POA card.  352-201-
9032 (call or text). Save A Lot Shopping Center, 
Wildwood. 

 

Cozco Handcrafts - 1121 Main St., Spanish 
Springs, 352-430-0386. 10% off non-sale items. 

 

Decorating Den in The Villages - Creating 
beautiful rooms since 1969. 10% POA discount - 
Must mention this ad. 352-787-4413. 

 
 
 

Edible Arrangements - Southern Trace 
Shopping Center, 352-391-1334. $3 off order 
greater than $25 with POA card. 

 

Grandma's Sewing & Crafts - Cushion, 
pillow and chair seat recovering, personalized 
gifts & custom embroidery. myshopping14@ 
comcast.net or 352-350-7124. 10% POA Disc. 

 

Haagen Dazs - 1001 Lake Shore Dr., Sumter 
Landing, 352-751-0261. 10% POA Discount. 

 

  *  HNR Gunworks - Custom Gunsmith 
and gun shop. 3238 S Florida Ave Inverness, 
352-503-6285. 10% off any gunsmithing 
service to POA members.   

 

Honey Baked Ham Company & Cafe - 
Best Buy Shopping Center, 352-259-3900. 
Buy one sandwich or boxed lunch - Get 2nd 
50% off (equal or lesser value). Present POA 
membership card.  

(Continued on page 22) 

*For appliances up to 10 years old.  
Offer extended through Dec 31, 2017 

 

No Deductibles ~ Unlimited Service Calls 
All Labor Charges ~ All Functional Parts 

BROWARD FACTORY SERVICE 
Sales – Service – Contracts 

 

Licenses:  CAC057400  ES0000336  CFC056867  

15980 S US Hwy 441 – Summerfield 
BrowardFactory.com (352) 307-5100 

tel:%28800%29%20843-5183
tel:352-269-0618
tel:352-269-0618
tel:%28352%29%20430-3870
tel:(352)%20503-6285


Page 22 December, 2017 The POA – Champions of Residents' Rights Since 1975 

Routed Lamp Post Signs - 419-705-5272 
Sp Springs - Mon & Wed., Sumter - Tues. & 
Thurs. 10% Discount to POA members. 

S@feScript Pharmacy – Custom com-
pounding medications. $25 Gift Card on any 3 
or more transferred prescriptions.  352-748-
9900. Save a Lot Shopping Center, Wildwood. 

 

S & N Lawn Care And Maintenance - 
Free Estimates. No Contracts. 10% Discount 
to POA members. 352-445-8137 or 209- 8288. 

 

Sparr Building & Farm Supply - At Hwy 
44 & Signature Dr., Wildwood. 352-330-1718. 
10% Discount on Pool Supplies & Benjamin 
Moore Paints, excludes Aura & sale items. 

 

Tip Top Tree Experts - All tree work, 
landscaping, paving, pressure wash, and home 
repairs. 10% POA Discount. 352-516-8820. 

 

Travel Depot - At least 5% Disc off cruise 
prices booked. Request quote at cruiseclubs.org  

 

Tri-County Tile & Home Improvements 
- Lake County Resident & Home Improvement 
for 25 years. Call 352-978-3556. 15% Discount 
(on labor) to POA Members only. 

 

Ultimate Handyman Services - Drywall, 
trim/crowns, paint/remodel. Insured. 10% 
POA Discount. John Sainiak, 352-516-2976. 

 

Villages Apparel - Southern Trace Shopping 
Center, 352-750-1600. 10% POA Discount off 
custom screen printing, minimum order 25 shirts. 

 

Villages Car Wash and Lube - Bichara 
Blvd, La Plaza Grande Center, 352-753-1306. 
$2 POA Discount off regular price of Silver 
or Gold wash. 

 

Wholesale Computer Components - 
Terrace Shoppes Spruce Creek, Summerfield, 
across from Walmart, 352-245-1500. $15 
POA Discount on any computer repair.         □ 

L. Rae Jewelry Appraisal Services - 
Certified Gemologist, Villages resident, Appoint-
ment only, 10% POA Discount, 352-430-2991. 

Lopez Professional Landscaping - 
Reasonable Prices, references upon request, 
10% Discount to POA members. 352-484-8098. 

Minami Granite Designs Inc. - 1806 N.E. 
2nd Ave, Ocala FL. Free stainless steel sink 
w/kitchen counter do-over. 352-671-9800. 

MOE'S Southwest Grill - Rolling Acres 
Plaza, 352-430-3610. BOGO free every Saturday 
w/purchase of two medium drinks! Not valid w/
any other offer. One offer per POA family.  

Ollie's Frozen Custard - In the Spanish 
Plaines Plaza, across from Lowe's Building 
Supply on Hwy 441. 10% Discount w/ POA card. 

Panda Express - 869 N Hwy. 27/441, 
Home Depot Plaza, 352-751-2507. 10% POA 
Discount, not valid with coupons or specials.  

Plaza Jewelers - 16770 S. Hwy. 441, 
Baylee Plaza, 352-307-3846. 20 to 40% POA 
saving off retail price; all watch batteries $4. 

Professional Hair Cutters Barber Shop - 
Men's, Women's and Kid's cuts, $1 off new 
customers, with POA Membership Card. 352-748-
5600. Save A Lot Shopping Center, Wildwood. 

Realtor Commission Discount - Premier 
Realty agent is offering a commission 
discount for new home listings to POA 
members. Call Susie Ellis for details at 352-
661-9440 or anderson-ellis@hotmail.com  

Discount Partners 
I. Stern & Co. - 10% off Hi Quality Golf 

Clothing, 3405 W College Road, Suite 113, 
Ocala. 352-307-4878. 

2 

Johnny Rockets - 976 Old Mill Run, Lk 
Sumter Landing, 352-259-0051. 10% POA Disc. 

 

Village Kart Aide Golf Cart Rescue 
Service - Get a free month when you sign up, 
new members only, with discount code 13412. 
POA and POA membership card. 

 
 

Kiley & Sons Plumbing - 219 S Old Dixie 
Hwy, Lady Lake, 352-753-5301. 10% POA 
discounted labor on a SERVICE Call. Valid 
on a minimum 1 hr. of service for POA 
members. Visit our Showroom. 

 

Kitty Camp & Resorts - JUST for CATS, a 
Lovable Lakeside Cat Resort & Retirement 
Home. 15% POA Discount. Call 352-205-4284. 

 

(Continued from page 21) 

www.groutsmithlms.com 

352-396-7813 

EXPIRES 12/31/17 

 Tile & Grout Cleaning  
 Grout Restoration 
 Color Matched Caulking 
 Granite Sealing 

 Loose & Hollow Tile ReBonding  
 Shower Repairs & Regrouting  

Still Cleaning Your 

Dirty Grout  

With This? 

 

 

         There is a                 

        Better Way! 

Ask About  

Our 10 Year  

Warranty  

Call & Schedule Your Free  
In-Home Demonstration 

(352) 396-7813  

Tile Cleaning, Grout Sealing, 
Carpet & Area Rug Cleaning 

 

Five Star Reviews 
 

Steam or Quick Dry - 1 Hour 
 21 years in Villages 

Old Fashioned Quality Work 
At Affordable Prices 

 

Pat More (352) 516-3565 

PLEASE PICK UP UNCLAIMED  
 

BULLETINS IN DRIVEWAYS 



The Property Owners'  
Association 

P. O. Box 386 
Oxford, FL  34484-0386 

POA Phone   352-430-8497 
 

POA BULLETIN DELIVERY  
(Stop/Restart Date)  Email: delivery@poa4us.org 

  CALL  352-325-1540  
 

Officers 
President  Cliff Wiener              430-8497 
V.P.                Jerry Ferlisi               391-5261 
Treasurer      Donna Kempa    716-445-4008 
Secretary  Carolyn Reichel        205-8199 
Past Pres.       Elaine Dreidame      753-5069  
  

Directors      
 Susan Ball      430-2699 
 Ken Copp   751-0086 
 Bob Rovegno     704-618-1459   
                       Bill Schikora             552-1059        
 Sal Torname     350-2218 
 Jerry Vicenti     259-9746 
 Bill Yelverton           633-5955 
 

POA Staff 
Membership        Bill Schikora      552-1059        
IT Tech        Ken Copp    751-0086 
Bulletin Editor Deb Butterfield 219-508-6863    
Bulletin Layout   Jackie Awtry   350-7491 
Webmaster        Jackie Awtry      350-7491 
Hall of Fame        Bill Yelverton  633-5955 
 

POA Email    poa4us@hotmail.com  
 

POA Website    poa4us.org 
 

POA Telephone     352-430-8497 
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ADVERTISERS 
 

For Ad Rates and Advertising 
Information, Please Contact 

 

Cliff Wiener 
POA President 

 
 

352-430-8497 
 

bulletinadvertising@poa4us.org 

□ 

home décor & gifts, inc. 

352-326-0310 

712 West 
Main Street 
Leesburg,  FL 

34748 

 Friendly, Knowledgeable Staff 

 Thinning Hair?  We Have Solutions! 

OVER 500 WOMEN'S & MEN'S 
DESIGNER HAIRPIECES & 

WIGS IN STOCK 

 Custom Fitting & Cutting 
 Layaway & Gift Certificates Available! 

Private Consultation, Both Men & Women! 

                 Northside Plaza - Belleview 

10934 SE Hwy 441 - 352-245-2433 
Tue-Fri 9:30 AM - 4:30 PM 

Sat 9:30 AM - 2PM 

Established 1986  

LARGEST SELECTION IN AREA 

     607 Hwy 466, Lady Lake, FL 32159 

Located in the Village Crossroads of Lady Lake  Plaza with Best Buy 

566 N US Hwy 441, Unit D, Lady Lake 
        Open 7 Days a Week 
              10AM-8PM 

    MA7221              MM34735 

With each purchase you may enter  
drawing (1 of 10) to be held 12/31/2017 

Gift Certificates 
 

 

Total Body Experience 
Helps Remove Soreness & Stiffness 

Improves Joint Movement 

60 Min. Foot Reflexology 
$45 / $5 OFF w/Ad  

Valid thru 12/31/2017 
 
 

 

POA  
Hall of Fame 

 

2004   Russ Day 
    Eva Hawkins 
    William Rich, Jr. 
    Glen Swindler 
    Jean Tuttle 
2005   Sadie Woollard 
2006   Charlie Harvey 
    Carol Kope 
    Frank Renner 
2007   Rose Harvey 
    Dorothy Hokr 
2008   Ray and Lori Micucci 
    Win Shook  

2009   Dorothy Morehouse-Beeney 
    Vinnie Palmisano  

2011   Pete Cacioppo 
    Betty Cunningham  

2012   Joe Gorman 
2013   "Class Action Five" 
         Elaine Dreidame 
         Bill Garner 
         Joe Gorman 
         Rich Lambrecht 
         Irv Yedwab 
2016       Frank E. Carr 

 

POA  SPEAKERS  
AVAILABLE 
352-430-8497 
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****************** ADVERTISEMENT **************** 

 

What To Look For In A Doctor   
(Part Three of a Three-Part Series)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dr. Norman H. Anderson, MD 
Robert Boissoneault Oncology Institute 

1540 San Clemente Ct, The Villages, FL  32159 
352-259-2200 

 
 

Beyond the credentials, the third essential that physician/health care providers should possess is the ability to 

actually listen to the patient.  Let the patient talk!  The average time a patient speaks before being interrupted is 

approximately 20 seconds.  It is true that "business-driven efficient medicine" has no time to waste.  And yet, 

the greatest physicians in the history of medicine have advocated simple communication.  In addition, watch 

the patient move...sense physical discomfort, emotional stress...examine meticulously...be aware.  The result is 

a correct diagnosis in 90% of cases...before the first test is ever performed.  It may even reveal which patients 

want the tests performed in the first place.  So, who is really wasting time? 

 

 

I view a doctor's office as a refuge.  It is a place where patients come to be protected...to feel safe with their fu-

ture health care.  Leaving with a pile of computerized forms for tests and prescriptions are visual proof of con-

tact, but has a "human bond" been formed? 

 

 

Doctors who agree with this 3-part series are those who already embrace these essentials.  It is not something 

that is taught.  But if desired, it is something the patient must seek.  After all, it is your life.  
 


